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MANAGEMENT MEETING: 23rd October 2023 

 
 

The meeting opened 8.00 pm. 

 
 

PRESENT: President, Phil Murphy, David Gordon Secretary, Sam Sultana, Dave Tomkinson, 

Mark Jeffrey, Paul Vassallo, Anthony Agius, Nick Kaparos, Alan Brown and Steve Shears 

 

APOLOGIES: Tony Vaminakis 

 

GUEST: Abdul Muzahir 

 

BUSINESS ARISING:  

 

1. Secretary advised the Committee of findings in the Liverpool City club of 

results printouts on the Bricon clocks have big variances in the loss and gains 

some variances ranged from a plus 27 seconds as much as a loss of one minute 

and two seconds out and all were put on the results page as dead clocks. 

Committee questioned Abdul how he sets the Bricon club system Mr Muzahir 

explained he sets the Bricon system as he believed was correct both basketing 

and ring off but has very limited experience and has been thrown in the deep 

end with no training. After an extended conversation on the matter it was voted 

by committee that all results from the club showing variances on the clocks will 

be adjusted accordingly this will change some of the federation results for those 

weeks. 

2. It was moved by the Committee that in the 2024 season we get ALL results 

printouts from every club each week to hopefully prevent a repeat of this 

situation. 

3. Owing to this matter the Federation will run clock training on setting and 

reading of clocks to prevent a repeat of this situation in the future.  
 

 

No further business.  

Meeting Closed 9:40 pm. 

David Gordon, Federation Secretary. 
 

 

 

 


